BRISTON PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Office Recreation Ground, Stone Beck Lane, Briston, Melton Constable NR24 2PS

Telephone: 01263 862638

Email: parish-council@briston-norfolk.org.uk
Website: http://bristonparishcouncil.org/1&1

Minutes of the meeting of Briston Parish Council's Finance & General Purpose Committee held on Monday 21 June 2021 at 7pm in the Briston Pavilion.

Present:

Clir Pete Moulton

Chairman

Cllr Ian Chilton

Vice Chairman

Cllr Graham Pickhaver

Cllr Mrs Noeleen Woodhouse

Cllr Terry Girling

Cllr Mrs Hayley Quinsey

Cllr Martyn Barr

Clerk:

Mrs Jenny English

2021/25 To consider and accept apologies for absence

All members present

2021/26 To record declarations of interest from members in any items on the agenda None

2021/27 To approve the minutes of the Finance & General Purpose Committee meeting held on Friday 30 April 2021

Proposed by Cllr Mrs Woodhouse, seconded Cllr Girling

Approved

2021/28 To discuss matters arising from the minutes of the Finance & General Purpose Committee meeting held on Friday 30 April 2021

Cllr Mrs Woodhouse asked about the status of minute 2021/07. It was reported that nothing has been done at present.

2021/29 To discuss and approve payment for the parish council insurance policy premium to run from 4 July 2021 to 3 July 2022

The meeting requested that Came & Co be chased to provide the split for the Higginbottom Recreational Charity and Briston Parish Council.

Payment was proposed by Cllr Chilton, seconded by Cllr Barr.

Approved

2021/30 To discuss and decide on course of action to be taken with regard to provision and emptying of litter and dog bins provided by Briston Parish Council

Cllr Moulton asked for this item to be deferred as a meeting to formulate a course of action was not able to meet

Cllr Pickhaver said that there was adequate dog bin provision in the village apart from on the Plantation Hill Estate. He recommended that the existing bins stay in place.

Cllr Mrs Quinsey said that an overview of all the bins in the village needs to take place.

Cllrs Pickhaver and Chilton will produce a document with regard to all of the council's waste bins.

Action: Cllrs Pickhaver and Chilton

2021/31 To discuss the reopening of the public toilets on the recreation ground to include date and requirements under any relevant Covid and other restrictions.

Cllr Girling proposed that the toilets be opened twenty four hours a day from 19 July. Seconded by Cllr Mrs Quinsey

Approved

2021/32 To approve any payments which may be presented.

Came & Co £2,538.90 annual insurance premium

Approved

2021/33 To invite public participation

No public present

The meeting closed at 7.42

Signed

Dated: